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Dear Mr Pigfce f"’&""/

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the Australian Energy Market
Commission’s (AEMC) Consolidated Rule Change — National Electricity and Gas
Amendments (Optimisation of Regulatory Asset Base and Use of Fully Depreciated
Assets) Rule 2011 - Consultation Paper.

The Rule Changes proposed by the Major Energy Users (MEU) seek to ensure
consumers pay no more than is necessary for network services. The South
Australian Government agrees with this worthy objective and encourages the AEMC
to examine whether the MEU proposal is the most efficient way of achieving it.

The proposed MEU Rule Change requires a determination of which assets are not
required to provide the services. In considering this proposal, it is important for the
AEMC to note that having network assets available does not necessarily equate with
their continuous use. For example, South Australian electricity networks are
constructed to service a peak demand which is about double the average demand,
and thus a proportion of network assets are most of the time in use below their
capacity. Additionally, supply security standards require that some assets, for
example the Adelaide Central Area electricity transmission supply, are provided with
built in back-up capacity.

Networks should also be built to economic scale and with capacity for forecast
growth. Network capacity sizing thus results in a gradual increase in an asset's
utilisation over its economic life.

In summary, in considering this Rule Change Proposal it is important for the AEMC to
distinguish between assets which are required to be available for service as the need
arises and assets genuinely surplus to requirements.

In relation to the MEU proposal to disallow assets in the Regulatory Asset Base
(RAB) which replace depreciated assets still in use and useable, | encourage the
AEMC to consider the consequences of the uncertainty this provision may introduce
for Network Service Providers. In particular, the uncertainty about whether the
Australian Energy Regulator (AER) will determine if a depreciated asset is still
useable.
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If this uncertainty should result in the Network Service Provider not replacing the end-
of-life assets, the risks of supply failure will increase progressively. When the
inevitable failure occurs, with replacement times for transmission lines and
transformers, the costs to consumers and the economy may quickly exceed the asset
replacement cost.

In considering this Rule Change proposal it is also important to note that the current
framework includes a protection mechanism to ensure Network Service Providers do
not inefficiently depreciate assets in the form of AER approval of the economic life of
assets.

The MEU proposal also does not appear to consider what the consequences will be
of not including replacement assets in the RAB on the Service Target Performance
Incentive Scheme. The AEMC will need to consider how in-service assets which
form part of the shared network but are not included in the RAB should be taken into

account.

Again, thank you for the opportunity to comment on this Rule Change proposal.

Yours sincerely
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